Minutes of PODS Monthly Meeting- March 27, 2014

Nineteen members attending including: Jen Kuykendall, Michael Penn Smith, Rick Shores, Laura Griffith, Ken Ziegler, Winifred Simon, Cathy P Jones, Jeff Jones, Nancy Fierstien, John Hoag, Dave Wilson, Chris Wuestefeld, Janis Cowell, Doug Gephardt, Dan Zinn, Tom Delaney, Tom Hausler, Jaime Molina and John Fierstien.

Eight guests attending including: Mary Hulett, Jorgen Hog, Carol Serur, Carolyn Whiteside, David Winchester, Gilbert Nicholls, Judith Nicholls, and Brian Loflin (guest speaker).



Michael Penn Smith started the meeting with a brief overview of upcoming contests and shows. They are as follows:

10th Annual Naturescapes Photography Contest: running from April 01 to July 07 (entries accepted) This is run by the Hill Country Photography Club and the Hays County Master Naturalists. The photos must be nature scenes from Hays, Blanco, Comal, Guadalupe, Caldwell and Travis Counties. Photos have to be taken within the past 2 years.

Photographers of Dripping Springs Digital Show: An information sheet was passed around to the attending members of the meeting with details on this show. The deadline to enter is April 05, 2014 and must include a bio and photo of the photographer. Entry fees are $3.00 per entry up to 5 and then $5.00 for any additional entries after 5. At least one photograph per entrant will be chosen to be in the show. There will be a show/sale at Trudy’s Four Star Restaurant on Sunday May 25, 2014. 
Frames must not have a length longer than 22 inches. Canvas wraps, metal frames, etc… are okay just as long as they can be hung. We will not be using easels this year. 

Wesley Gallery: Is having an artist Open House on Saturday May 10, 2014. PODS has been invited to join the Open House. We will have a booth that will need to be manned-Volunteers will be needed.

New Business:

Activities Committee: April Field Trip will be to photograph the beautiful Hill County wildflowers. Details on this field trip will be emailed out to the members once plans are firmed up.

May Field Trip will be to photograph Texas longhorns. Jaime Molina has graciously offered to help set up this field trip. Details to follow.

The Boots and Suits event was a huge success and the photographers had a great time. 

The Sherwood Forest Faire Field Trip was small with only 2 attending. Although cold and windy the participants had a great time and we can’t wait to see all their photos. Janice Smith has posted some on FaceBook. 

Website Information: Jen Kuykendall is currently working on the website with help from Cathy P Jones. Dave Wilson offered PODS a free server that we can move the website too. Thank you Dave!


Our presentation tonight was given by Brian Loflin on Photo Critiques. It was a fabulous presentation with excellent information. Thank you Brian! Please come back and speak again!




